News from Esther German, now back from short term service in Buenos Aires, June 2009

Dear friends,

This little recap letter comes from the South of France where we’re enjoying the sun. I hope that you’re doing well and looking forward to summer plans and some time to rest.

It’s hard to believe that I’ve been home for almost 2 weeks already, and it’s going very fast, seeing that I will be off to England in another 2 weeks. The flight from Argentina was incredibly smooth and I was peaceful about it. I even slept for 8 hours! It was great to see my family again – they all came to the airport to meet me! My time here has been spent sleeping, catching up on emails and seeing friends and family. I will also be involved in a camp organized by the international church here and then I will be off to the Oakes Holiday Centre in Sheffield until the end of August. Then it’s back home for 10 days, a family celebration in Sheffield in September and then up to Scotland to start my studies of Biological Sciences at Edinburgh University.

It was strange to land back in France and Argentina sometimes feels very far away. I miss Hogar el Alba children’s home a lot. I have been in contact with Tanja, Karina the director and some Argentinean friends so am keeping up with the latest news. Things never stay still there, as they prepare for the visit of Canford School from England, for the mega festival for the Day of the Child next Saturday and as they begin the renovations on one of the houses (see annexed document). Many children have been ill recently and two escaped. One boy has since returned to the Hogar but there is no news about the other boy. Some very good news is that two of the boys who had escaped earlier were found and taken back to the Hogar where they have been since. They have expressed a desire to stay which is so encouraging! 

I have been going over the photos and catching up on the diary that I wrote about my time there. It’s fascinating to reread the first entries I wrote and see how I adapted to life there.  Looking back over my stay in Argentina, I have so many good memories and have made so many precious friendships, not least with the children. I have seen how life in a children’s home is far from perfect but how it can make a great difference in the life of a child. I feel like I did very little for the children and yet a little goes a long way there! I discovered that just loving the children is such a valid reason to be there. I have had to learn to be more flexible, practical, laidback and patient, as well as how to laugh when things go wrong! And the experience has definitely helped my skills in teaching, organizing parties, determining the size of clothing, archiving, baking and dealing with scary spiders in the bath! It has been so powerful to get to know the children and their backgrounds, poverty takes on a different and more personal aspect when you know, love and want the best for those affected. Each and every one of them remains in my heart and I really hope to see them again one day.

Well, in this final relay, here are some reasons for thanksgiving and for prayer:

Thanksgiving: 
· Safe travels, recuperation of sleep, gradual adjustment to life here and good times with friends and family

· Tanja is experiencing God’s goodness to her in her time alone at the Hogar
· Brian and Mauro, the two boys who had escaped, are back at the Hogar and seem willing to stay there

Prayer: 
· For Brian and Mauro and the other boy who escaped to fit back into the Hogar and find stability and health again

· For the last preparations for Canford’s visit and the mega festival, that they would both go well
· For funds to be able to build all of the casa Drysdale and for the successful completion of that project. I have attached the project details in case any of you might like to contribute. If so, it would be great if you could contact me so that I can arrange getting money through to the Hogar.

· For my projects for the summer and the next years – for my time helping out at the Oakes, for settling in at university and for wisdom to know what to do after the three years of Biological Sciences

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers throughout my time in Argentina! I really value the support you have given me, the prayers and the emails. Thank you for sharing the adventure of Argentina with me!

May God bless each one of you!

Esther

